





From The

McGeorge Family

"Taking the Gospel to the Central Pacific" www.mcgeorgemissions.info



June/July 2010 Dear Praying Friends,

Proverbs 25:25 "As cold waters to a thirsty soul, so is good news from a far country." We trust this letter will bring you some good news of our work in Nauru. Our average attendances in June and July were 31.5 and 26.25, with 2 first time visitors in July.

Since our last letter <u>Elizabeth, the wife of one of our men, James, got saved on June</u> <u>29th</u>. We Praise the Lord for His work in her life to draw her to salvation and <u>are thankful to those who have prayed for her salvation</u>. She is enjoying the discipleship material and we ask that you would <u>please pray for her spiritual growth and that she will follow the Lord in believer's baptism when she is ready</u>.

Suzanne, who was saved in April went home to PNG the end of June because of some urgent family matters that needed her attention. We wished for more time to help her grow in the Lord & send her home baptized and discipled, but we're glad for the opportunity to help her see her need of salvation and we trust the Lord will guide and direct his own into Christian maturity.

We currently meet under a shade sail for Sunday morning services and inside our house for Bible study. We desire to have a weather proof shelter for services, and have discussed it with the people. The people got excited about the shelter and we did two building fundraisers in July. The kids did a Walk-a-thon around the airstrip (~4km) and raised just under \$1500, and then the adults not to be out-done did a church garage sale and also raised about \$1500, but came up 20 dollars short of the kids ©. We're taking a special building offering in August and hope we'll have a covered area built before our unpredictable rainy season comes.

During the school holidays here we did 3 church work days to clear the area of vegetation near our service area. We had a good time working, and the kids enjoyed playing in the cleared area after church.

We mentioned Bukaewe and Joseph our faithful visitors in last letter. Joseph has a testimony of salvation, and we **ask you to pray for his spiritual growth and freedom from charismatic confusion**. Bukaewe went back to Kiribati for a short visit and **we ask you to pray that she'll be back in church with us when she returns to Nauru.**

Bible study continues to go well averaging 6.75 and 6.4 in June & July. We finished the 7 churches of Revelation and are now studying the End Times. Our people seem to enjoy the studies and ask good questions. We have a great time of fellowship with the adults, and are thankful for the people the Lord has given us to minister to.

Some Prayer Requests to remember...

- 1. The work in Nauru to continue to grow, and have visitors.
- 2. The Salvation of Rajen, Bukaewe, Anazale, & Tindarina.
- 3. The Spiritual growth of Elizabeth, & Joseph.
- 4. Faithfulness in attendance of our people, the Lord to raise up Godly men.

We are excited about what we can accomplish together,

Your Missionaries to Nauru, Adam, Christina, Elijah and Titus McGeorge

Sending Church

Whittier Lane Baptist Church 1371 Whittier Lane, New Castle, IN 47362 Pastor Frank Wood 765-529-2454

Contact Information

Adam McGeorge 6 Kenny lane, New Castle, IN 47362 Cell: 765-524-5306 Email: mcgeorges@baptistmail.com

Clearinghouse

Global Independent Baptist Missions 602 Manco Rd, Lewisville, TX 75067 Director Dick Webster 972-436-3493